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PARENT HELPERS FOR EXCURSIONS & CAMPS 

We really need your assistance – we always have, but now more so than ever. We have noticed a decline 

in the number of parents who volunteer to assist with attending excursions or camps. The situation re-

garding camps is critical because with the introduction of Time in Lieu provisions, we are restricted in the 
number of staff we can allocate to attend, beyond the minimum ratios required. Insofar as excursions are 

concerned, on any given day, we are quite likely to have teachers absent for whom our teacher replace-

ment agencies cannot provide us with replacements. This impacts on our capacity for flexibility with staff 

and increases the need for parents to attend. If you are at all able to assist us when your child has an  

excursion/camp, please contact our office staff and/or complete the request form that we send out to 

families.  

 

PREDICTED ENROLMENTS FOR 2024 

It is that time of the year again when our attention turns to include a focus on grade planning for the next 

year. You would have received an email this week asking to inform us if your child will not be returning in 

2024 or if you have a sibling child starting Prep next year.  

 PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

 

LAST DAY OF TERM 3 2:30PM FINISH - FRIDAY 15TH SEPTEMBER 

FIRST DAY OF TERM 4 - MONDAY 2ND OCTOBER 
 

LAST DAY OF CANTEEN FOR TERM 3 - FRIDAY 15TH SEPTEMBER 

CANTEEN WILL REOPEN TERM 4 - MONDAY 2ND OCTOBER 



 

SOME REALLY GOOD NEWS  

Earlier this week we received official notification that the Department of Education will continue to 

provide funding to all government schools or the next 2 years to continue the Tutor Learning  

Initiative (TLI). This will enable us to provide additional teaching and learning support for children 

who have been on the program to date. 

 

FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS 

Q. When will we know who will be our children’s teachers next year? 

A. That will happen towards the end of the year – most likely in early December. Currently we 

have begun the process of filling teaching vacancies for next year. This process could stretch out to 

the end of October, or even later, depending on the availability of suitable teachers whom we can 

employ. There is also always the possibility of an unforeseen change of circumstance for existing 

staff at any point in time – with the obvious impact on staffing certainty.   

 

QUOTABLE QUOTE 

‘Procrastination is the dark twin of choice’   

 

 

 PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

DIARY DATES: 
 

Premier’s Reading Challenge Finishes- 

books must be entered by    Friday 8th September  

Divisional Athletics Carnival   Wednesday 13th September  

Footy Dress-up Day    Friday 15th September  

Last Day of Term 3 (2:30pm)  Friday 15th September  

First Day of Term 4    Monday 2nd October  

Grade 6 Graduation Photo   Tuesday 10th October  
 

 
 

HAVE YOU CHANGED YOUR  

ADDRESS OR PHONE NUMBER? 
 

Please ensure you let the school office know if you have changed address or updated 

mobile phones with new numbers. This information alleviates stressful situations  

for students when they are ill and we cannot contact parents. 



 

SUNSMART – HATS ARE NOW REQUIRED FOR WEARING OUTSIDE 
Berwick Lodge is a registered Sun Smart school. We are committed to ensuring our students are protected from too 
much UV. This is now the time that students are required to wear a Sun Smart hat when participating in any outdoor 

activities. Sun Smart recommends SPF30 or higher broad spectrum, water resistant sunscreen be applied to any skin 
not covered by clothing. Teachers do not apply sunscreen for students, but we do support strategies to help remind 

students to apply sunscreen themselves before heading outdoors.  
Please help support this message at home by:  

• Supplying your child with SPF30 or higher, broad-spectrum, water-resistant sunscreen for use during school hours  
• Talk to your child about the importance of wearing a hat and using sunscreen regularly to help prevent skin damage 

and skin cancer  
• Ensure your child knows how to apply their sunscreen independently and has had some practice so they will be all 

set to apply it safely at school  
• Be a Sun Smart role model at home with sunscreen, hats, clothing, shade and sunglasses 

 
LOST PROPERTY 

We currently have a large amount of lost property laid out in our school corridors.  Please encourage your child to 
come and look to see if they have lost anything.  On Thursday 14th September, any remaining lost property will be 

sorted for our second-hand uniform shop, or non-uniform items will be donated to the local Op shop.  
 
STATE SCHOOL SPECTACULAR 

Well done to our students participating in State School Spectacular this weekend at John Cain arena.  It was wonderful 
to see them perform at our Monday morning assemblies over the last few weeks in the lead up to the exciting show 

this Saturday.  We wish them all the best and a big thank you to Mrs. Montgomery, Miss Reardon and Miss Mao for 
their assistance with making this an opportunity for our students to experience a wonderful live performance  

opportunity.  We look forward to hearing all about the event next week.  
 

HELMETED HONEYEATER AMBASSADOR REPORT FROM PARLIAMENT HOUSE VISIT 

The four Helmeted Honeyeater ambassadors – Jackson, Sienna, Jasmine and Hudson shared this information at 

assembly on Monday.  

Hudson: On Tuesday we went to Parliament House with Mrs. McCrum.  

We took a train and it stopped at Parliament station and we went on Australia's longest escalator. It took 5 

minutes to get up.  I got caught by security at Parliament House for having a rubix cube in my bag. Funny story: 

there is a big statue and on it there was a big crack on its arm because the parliamentarians were playing  

cricket.    

Sienna: We then went inside to the Queens Hall and then we went 

up the stairs we saw a huge garden that looked like it never ended!!! 

At the end when we finished in the garden, we saw a VERY fluffy bush 

that you can take a nap in. 

Jackson: Later that day we had stockpiled over 300 plants to give 

away. We gave the plants to parliamentarians, guests, and camera 

crew.  There was a nice library. I touched 24 Carrot gold.   

Jasmine: There were 9 different types of plants that we potted. There 

was lettuce, basil, beef steak tomatoes, Roma tomatoes, sweet bite 

tomatoes, capsicum, spinach, and coriander. We were giving plants 

that we potted to politicians. 

We had a great day. 

 

LAST DAY OF TERM 

A reminder to all of our families that Friday 15th September is the last day of term 3 and we finish school at 

2.30pm.  The first day of term 4 is Monday 2nd October. 

 

 

 

 

 Sandra McCrum, Angela Maskery and Sharyn King 





 

 

 

 

 

 

      

 

 

 
 

 

Congratulations to the following  

students who received class awards recently. 

 

Please note- only students with publicity 

approval will be listed in the newsletter. 

 

School Tours and 2024 Enrolments are now open! 
 
Tours will be held on Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays. 

Bookings are essential, please contact the office on 9709 6700. 

 

For all those families who have a sibling starting prep next year, please inform the office if you 

have not already done so. 

 

If you know of any friends or family who are interested in  

attending Berwick Lodge next year, please ask them to contact 

the office on 9709 6700 or they can send an email to  

berwick.lodge.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

 

 



 

Parents may bring in food treats to celebrate 

their child’s birthday. 
  

However, this treat must be individually commercially packaged with ingredients  

listed (ie: fun-size chocolate) and distributed to students at the end of the school day.   

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

If your child forgets their lunch, and a sandwich is provided by the 

canteen, please note that this will incur a charge of $2. 

 

 

The money needs to be handed to the office as soon as possible.  

 

We would appreciate any donations of  

underwear in its original packaging for our sickbay. Please 

note, these must be brand new. 
 

Do you have any clothing that your child may have 

borrowed from sickbay? 
 

If so, can you please wash and return these 

items as soon as possible. 
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